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6th – 17th October Year 5 Swimming 
sessions 

6th – 10th October Bikeability 

10th October World Mental Health Day – wear yellow  
                

    Aldwyn Primary School     
Lumb Lane, Audenshaw, Manchester M34 5SF 

0161 370 3626 Email: admin@aldwyn.tameside.sch.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term, in Guided Reading, Year 2 have been diving into the 

exciting story Jonty Gentoo by Julia Donaldson.  

Using our Reading Gems, we have been busy making clever 

predictions about what Jonty might get up to next and have become 

detectives to retrieve important clues from the text. We are enjoying 

following Jonty’s adventures, sharing our ideas, and spotting all the 

little details hidden in the story!  

We can’t wait to see where Jonty's adventure will take us next! 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 

Last Friday morning our Year Four classrooms were buzzing with excitement as 
the pupils logged on, along with many other schools from around the world, 
for a special virtual lesson with author Justin Somper. 

Faces lit up on the screen as Justin greeted them warmly, sharing stories about 
his writing journey and the inspiration behind his amazing pirate books, the 
Pirate Academy series. The children listened intently, eager to ask questions 
and we were lucky enough to make it onto the live chat when we were asked 
the question “what lessons would you have at a pirate school?” Our children 
came up with some fantastic answers such as lessons on how to steer a boat 
and how to help, save and look after people. 

Justin encouraged them to use their imaginations boldly and gave them tips on 
how to bring their own stories to life. The session left the class inspired and full 
of creative ideas! 

 This week in English, we have continued our work with the story Manfred the Baddie. After writing clear step-by-step 

instructions in a previous lesson of a sandwich we thought that Manfred would like, we put our writing to the test! Everyone 

brought in their own ingredients and followed their instructions carefully to make their sandwiches. We discovered how 

important it is to write precise instructions for example, remembering to say spread the butter to the edges or cut the 

sandwich in half. It was great fun watching how our writing came to life, and we learned why clear, ordered instructions are 

so important. The children really enjoyed eating their finished product at the end too! 

 

Last Friday the Year 5 boy's football team 

ventured to Manchester City for the Year 5 

tournament. 

The team showed great teamwork, working 

together throughout the group stage. They won 

two and drew the last game to qualify for the 

knockout round. The team kept their cool and 

scored an excellent penalty from a handball in 

the box to go through to the next round. Some 

fantastic goals and sportsmanship from the 

whole team. 

They progressed all the way to the final which 

they won! 

Congratulations to the team, a well-deserved 

win. 



  

 

 

 
Good attendance and punctuality continue to be a priority at Aldwyn. We have an ambitious target for whole 
school attendance of 97%. We have made a great start to this term and our attendance for this week is only 
slightly below the target. Good attendance can be achieved by all when families and schools work well together. 

What can you do to help your child attend school regularly? 

• Talk to your child about school 

• Take a positive interest in your child’s work, including homework 

• Make sure your child knows why school is important 

• Get everything ready for school the night before 

• Arrange appointments before or after school or during the school holidays 

• Take holidays during school holidays 2025 -2026 holiday dates are available on the school website) 

• Only grant days at home for genuine illness (you will know!) 

• If your child is slightly under the weather, still send them into school – children often start feeling better 
as the day goes on and they get busy, and if the school is worried, we will call you. 

Year 5's Inventive Minds at 
Work! 
This term, Year 5 have been 
putting their creativity and tech 
skills to the test by designing 
their very own digital devices. 
Each student came up with a 
unique invention, complete with 
a name, a description of its 
purpose, and an explanation of 
the input and output devices it 
uses. From celebrity detectors to 
a fully functional ordering 
system for a parent’s wholesale 
business, the ideas were as 
imaginative as they were 
practical. It’s been fantastic to 
see the children thinking like real 
designers and engineers—
problem-solving, innovating, and 
having fun along the way! 
 

Year 5 Explore Computer Systems in 

Action! 

This term, Year 5 have been diving 

into the fascinating world of 

computer systems. As part of their 

computing lessons, pupils have been 

learning how computers work by 

exploring the concept of systems and 

sub-systems. They’ve been 

introduced to the Input–Process–

Output model, which helps explain 

how devices like keyboards, cameras, 

and printers interact with the 

computer’s brain to carry out tasks. 

Through hands-on activities and 

engaging discussions, students have 

begun to understand how everyday 

technology functions behind the 

scenes — sparking curiosity and 

building foundational knowledge for 

future digital learning. 

 
Home Learning Reminder 

We’d like to remind parents that children can continue their learning at 
home using Google Classroom, where teachers share activities and 
resources. Pupils can access TT Rockstars and Numbots, which are great for 
building confidence with times tables and number facts. Regular use of 
these platforms really supports the progress children make in school. 
Children can also access the fantastic Canva via the app's launcher on Gmail 
(once they have logged into their school Google account). 
 
If you require your child's login, please ask their class teacher. 
 



 

 

  

The Birthday Message 
 

We wish you many happy returns of the day. 
We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way 

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong, 
And thoughtful of others all day long. 

 
 
 
 
 

This week we celebrate the birthdays of: 
Sienna  Cooper James Rakhsha 
Coby John Isaac Ava Lexi 
Arthur Ava Noah Miss Ellis 
    

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Each week, teachers choose a star of the week based on the Aldwyn Values.  
The winners of this week’s awards are: 
 

Rose Cobain Uswa Ethan  Mikey Katherine 

Romey Sophie Zoya Akorede Joseph Imogen 

Alayna Thomas Dennie Heidi  Jack Reeva 

Evie Isaac Isla Heidi Miller Ameerah 

 Lily Jessie Esmae Ava  

 

Attendance for this week = 94%  

  
Congratulations to classes 6T and 6M who 

achieved the school target of 97% this week. 

Well Done! 

 

 



  

The Coming of the Iron Man 

Ted Hughes 

 

 

 

This gorgeous abridged edition brings The Iron Man to a picture book audience for the very first time! A 

landmark publication. 

The Iron Man isn’t scary – he’s just very, very hungry . . . 

It’s not until he starts chomping on fence posts and tractors that he comes to the attention of the angry 

farmers – who trap him in a hole with the help of a little boy called Hogarth. 

Then Hogarth comes up with a new plan – it turns out that the scrap yard, with its metal bedsteads, broken 

down cars and old cookers is the perfect home for a hungry Iron Man. 

Our Review Panel says... 

This picturebook is an abridged version of the well-loved Iron Man tale by Ted Hughes. 

The picture-book style makes it accessible for younger or less confident readers. The illustrations in the text 

are the star of the show and no less than you would expect from the very talented Mini Grey. Her distinct 

style of vivid illustrations, full of expression, brings the words of Ted Hughes to life. The illustrations alone 

could be used within the classroom as a stimulus for discussion and writing. 

This shortened version makes it easy to share with children as a story, the book is a must-have; it captures the 

suspense and wonder of the classic but is presented in a way that is inviting and captivating for younger 

readers. 

Review taken from www.Booksfortopics.com a wonderful website showcasing a wealth of fabulous books for children. 

 

https://www.booksfortopics.com/book/the-iron-man/
http://www.booksfortopics.com/


 

  



  

Friday 10th October is World Mental Health Day. At Aldwyn we will be supporting the work of the charity 

YOUNGMINDS. Children are encouraged to wear yellow on the day, they will take part in activities to support 

their mental health and wellbeing in class and whole school activities. Donations can be made to the 

YoungMind fundraising page if you are in a position to do so. Hello Yellow Fundraising Page 

https://fundraise.youngminds.org.uk/fundraisers/jennieclark/hello-yellow
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Applications for Tameside residents must be made via  

www.tameside.gov.uk/schools/admissions by 31st October 2025 

Year 6 applications for high school. Application portal is now open. 

http://www.tameside.gov.uk/schools/admissions


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


